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The past few decades has witnessed medical, veterinary and 
ecological excrescence of fungal diseases with a dramatic increase 
coupled with a myriad of pathognomonic manifestations in both 
animals and humans. To worsen the situation, climate change in-
duced/related emergence of fungal infections is also evident irre-
spective of geographical region with new host spectrum/species. 
The emergence of Chytrid fungus Batrachochytrium dendrobatidis 
among amphibian population is the classic example in this regard 
which contributes extinctions of several frog species [1]. Coral reef 
depletion due to Aspergillus sydowii [2], mass mortalities of tur-
tle by Fusarium solani [3] and white nose syndrome due to Pseu-
dogymnoascus (Geomyces) destructans [4] in bats are other major 
emerging fungal diseases worldwide in animals with crippling im-
pacts. In humans, rise of immunocompromised people opens new 
avenues for fungal diseases which are further complicated by dia-
betes and currently the COVID 19 complications. According to the 
Global Action Fund for Fungal Infections (GAFFI), over 300 million 
people of all ages suffer from serious fungal diseases every year, 
resulting in over 13,50,000 deaths globally [5]. 

The post-COVID 19 fungal infections have wreaked havoc 
among public health authorities as more and more cases are re-
porting incessantly from several countries. The cascade of immu-
nological responses during COVID 19 like pulmonary epithelial 
damage, immunological malignancies, highly permissive inflam-
matory environment [6,7] all create a conducive environment for 
fungi to invade and cause infection. The global emergence of an-
tifungal resistance by fungal pathogens has made the treatment 
more challenging and perplexed. The climate change connections 
in the emergence of fungal diseases are also well reported which 
is well connected with global warming. To conclude, fungi, the ne-
glected group of organisms are now parading towards the main 
stage with ruinous clinical manifestations and incidence rates with 

unimaginable perturbations in public health arena. Thus, conglom-
erated efforts and actions are the need of the hour to cop up with 
the diseases due to fungi in both animals and humans.
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